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May 6, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson: 

I am pleased to transmit to you a proposed ordinance that adds a new member to the Emergency Management Advisory Committee (EMAC) and amends Ordinance 13623, King County Code 2.36.055.  The original ordinance established the EMAC organization as the advisory body for emergency management issues.  The EMAC advises the King County Executive and Council on emergency management matters and facilitates the coordination of regional emergency planning.  The EMAC membership also serves as the basis for the Region 6 Homeland Security Council.

The EMAC represents various disciplines and has determined that the committee desires to expand its representation to include an additional position.  The new addition will include a representative from the Health Care Coalition.  The newest member will play an important role in emergency management and homeland security issues.
Formed in November, 2005, the King County Healthcare Coalition is a voluntary organization that is open to all organizations that provide healthcare services in King County.  Currently over 40 non-governmental organizations who provide direct health services in the county are members.  Additionally, over 30 other governmental health agencies and health-related organizations are represented as partners in the network that is committed to strengthening the healthcare system for emergencies. The purpose of the Coalition is to develop a coordinated and effective medical and public health system response to all hazards through: 
· Effective communications systems and protocols;
· Strategic acquisition and management of resources;
· Collaborative response planning.

The Healthcare Coalition plays a significant role in regional preparedness and response planning initiatives.  Preparedness roles include providing a regional structure and process for members and partners to improve emergency preparedness through joint-planning and problem-solving.  In addition, the Coalition co-sponsors a Regional Medical Resource Center to coordinate medical assets and communications for the county’s healthcare system.  The Coalition’s response role includes providing a structure for the health care system to address priorities that arise during an emergency response.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Robin Friedman, Director of the Office of Emergency Management, at 206-205-4060.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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